
MINUTES of the TRAFFIC COMMITTEE held on Thursday 8 September 2022. 
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PRESENT 
 
Councillor Dan Hayes 
Sergeant Gerard Horsley Riverina Highway Patrol – Wagga Wagga 
Greg Minehan  Transport for NSW 
Paul Matheson  Transport for NSW 
 
 
IN ATTENDANCE 
 
Mr Frank Goodyer  Senior Traffic Officer 
Tammy Zarebski EA Infrastructure Services (minute taker) 
 

APOLOGIES 

 
Mr Warren Faulkner  Director Infrastructure Services 
Peter Braneley Representing Dr Joe McGirr MP 
Darren Moulds Inspector - Police  
Paul Kemp Police 
 
 
The meeting of the Traffic Committee commenced at 9:20am. 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

Wagga Wagga City Council acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land, the 
Wiradjuri people, and pays respect to Elders past, present and future and extends our 
respect to all First Nations Peoples in Wagga Wagga.  
 
We recognise and respect their cultural heritage, beliefs and continuing connection 
with the land and rivers. We also recognise the resilience, strength and pride of the 
Wiradjuri and First Nations communities. 
 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

No declarations of interest were received. 

REPORTS 

RP-1 TARCUTTA STREET - KEEP CLEAR 

 

Recommendation 

That Council install KEEP CLEAR pavement markings on Tarcutta street 
adjacent to the entry/exit driveway to the Wagga Wagga Police Station. 

CARRIED 
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For the Recommendation Against the Recommendation 
Cr Dan Hayes  
Greg Minehan  
Gerard Horsley  
  

 

 

RP-2 PROPOSED INTERSECTION - BYRNES ROAD BOMEN 

 

Recommendation 

That Council approve the installation of regulatory traffic facilities on Byrnes 
Road, Bomen for Development Application Number 13/0219.02 as detailed on 
MJM Project Number 120341 Sheet C7 Issue E dated August 2022. 

 

COMMENT 

• Contact MJM and seek confirmation that the embankment on the eastern side 
of Byrnes road would be removed. The letter states “it is anticipated” 
 

• TfNSW requested that the SISD be re-assessed at a speed of 90km/h due to 
the location and speed of vehicles likely travelling in excess of the 80km/h 
speed limit 

 

• TfNSW stated that due to the intersection being a terminating street, the GIVE 
WAY sign was not required. It was agreed by the committee that Council could 
approve installation of a GIVE WAY sign over and above the standard in the 
interests of improved visibility and safety  

 

For the Recommendation Against the Recommendation 
 Cr Dan Hayes 
 Greg Minehan 
 Gerard Horsley 
  

 

 

RP-3 NO PARKING - URANA STREET 

 

Recommendation 

That Council install an 18 metre length of NO PARKING zone on the southern 
side of Urana street across the driveway entry to the Wagga Veterinary 
Hospital utilising 2 x R40 signs installed five metres either side of the driveway. 

 

CARRIED 
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For the Recommendation Against the Recommendation 
Cr Dan Hayes  
Greg Minehan  
Gerard Horsley  
  

 

 

RP-4 KINCAID STREET - CENTRE OF ROAD PARKING 

 

Officer Recommendation 

That the Local Traffic Committee endorse the installation of regulatory signs 
for the centre-of-road parking arrangement in Kincaid Street between 
Fitzmaurice Street and Trail Street as detailed on Council Plan Registration 
C1970 Sheet Number 004 Issue O dated 3 August 2022.  

 

COMMENT 

• Not supported by TfNSW and Police due to not meeting AS 2890.5. 
Referenced previous LTC recommendation from November 2017. 
Recommended re-investigate configuration that meets AS 2890.5 E.G. 
Centre of road angled parking (45 degrees) with bump stops, one way in and 
out 
 

• Committee noted already approved by Council in March 2020 and although 
the current recommendation was to endorse signs and road markings, TfNSW 
and Police had not been formerly notified of Council’s resolution in 2020 which 
was contrary to the LTC recommendation of 2017 
 

• Committee supported centre of road parking but not in its current form.  An 
alternate recommendation would be considered after investigation and 
presentation of an alternative concept that meets the required standard 
 
 

For the Recommendation Against the Recommendation 
 Cr Dan Hayes 
 Greg Minehan 
 Gerard Horsley 
  

 

 
  



MINUTES of the TRAFFIC COMMITTEE held on Thursday 8 September 2022. 

 

 

Traffic Committee - 8 September 2022 (Minutes) Page 4 

 

RP-5 RED HILL ROAD LINE MARKING ADJACENT TO JUBILEE PARK 

 

Officer Recommendation 

That the Local Traffic Committee endorse the installation of road markings on 
Red Hill Road between Bourke Street and Glenfield Drive as detailed on 
Council Plan Registration Number C2159 Sheet Number 003 Issue 5 dated 1 
September 2022. 

CARRIED 

For the Recommendation Against the Recommendation 
Cr Dan Hayes  
Greg Minehan  
Gerard Horsley  
  

 

 
BUSINESS ARISING 
 

1. Traffic lights at Johnston Street East bound traffic (scat) not sensing correctly. 
Tfnsw  advised that the matter was reported to the traffic signals branch which 
will investigate. 
 

2. Estella Public School – Principal (Tracy Delaney), Greg Minehan And Frank 
Goodyer are meeting next week to discuss traffic movements and driver 
behaviour at school drop off and pick-up and associated safety issues. 

 
 
QUESTIONS WITH NOTICE  
 
No Questions with Notice were received. 
 
 

MEETING CLOSED - The meeting of the Traffic Committee rose at 10:35am. 

 


